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PATIENTS COUNCIL NEWSLETTER


May 2016


NEWS, VIEWS AND COMMENT FROM THE ROYAL EDINBURGH HOSPITAL





Walk a Mile in My Shoes


Inspired by Chris McCullough Young’s amazing walk round the UK coast to tackle mental stigma, the Patients Council is planning a Walk at the Royal Edinburgh Hospital later this year.  The aim of the Walk is to bring staff, patients and carers together in a neutral, friendly setting where people can see each other as they really are, not the labels they have been given. 





Patients Council Meeting


13 people attended our meeting on 21st March with Jim Eadie, MSP for South Edinburgh since 2011.  He has tackled individual and community issues such as medical and disability issues, improved lighting in Inch Park and better cycling infrastructure.  IIf re-elected, he would continue to campaign to reinstate the South Suburban Railway, possibly with a “train tram” link to RIE; challenge the costs of the RIE PFI; and support building a new school at Liberton High.


We told him about transport problems for people with mobility issues, such as gaps between trains and platforms and the distance between the new REH and bus stops in Morningside.  


We discussed mental health issues including the importance of ensuring social infrastructure is in place and properly resourced before people move from hospital care to community care. The Firrhill pilot will be a bridge between hospital and community care. MSPs can help people access the care they need.  We talked about shortage of hospital beds.  We discussed over-reliance on medication, even for young people, which treats and masks symptoms not causes of illness.  Talking therapies, complementary therapies, peer support and initiatives such as GameChanger can be more effective. We discussed shortage of medical and nursing staff, partly due to expensive accommodation in Edinburgh.  We discussed the need to educate children about mental health to reduce stigma. We mentioned the need for a low secure unit in Edinburgh.


We noted that the Scottish Government supports advocacy.  We discussed how hard it can be for people to get their human rights respected when they have mental health issues, including poor quality of physical healthcare.  We need action, not just talking and thinking.  We need parity with physical healthcare and support to gain and retain employment.


No new issues were raised.





Can Eye Movements be used to Diagnose Psychiatric Disorder?


                                                                               Study (08/S0801/38)


�





Aberdeen and Edinburgh Universities are trying to answer this important question.





If you would like more information about how to take part in this study, please get in touch with us:





Foteini – 0131 537 6656


� HYPERLINK "mailto:F.Oikonomitsiou@ed.ac.uk" �F.Oikonomitsiou@ed.ac.uk�


OR


Barbara – 0131 537 6675


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Barbara.Duff@ed.ac.uk" �Barbara.Duff@ed.ac.uk�





  	 	�        �








Group Advocacy





Themes from Spring’s group meetings included the healing properties of music and how it can “soothe the savage breast”; the pros and cons of psychiatric diagnoses and labels; the quality of the physical health care we receive while in the REH and what human rights mean in practice, especially for longer-term patients, some of whom have spent many years in institutional care.





Staff shortages continue to be raised at most meetings with patients – we have fed back what the hospital management team has told us about their ongoing recruitment drive, along with the challenges of filling all current vacancies. Things may improve a little once the current crop of nursing students graduate and enter the job market over summer.





Patients’ issues and concerns with the smoking policy continue to rumble on a year after the introduction of the ban on smoking on the grounds. It is clear that smoking on wards remains a significant problem and work continues on a new ‘standard operating procedure’ policy to address this. We have argued there is a need to balance a compassionate approach with the firmer line on smoking indoors that staff feel is required. 





Rehab patients have seen lots of changes over the past few months – six people have moved out of the REH and into the Firrhill project, Albany ward has closed and Craiglea and Myreside have been reorganised. So far, patients have been saying extremely positive things to us about the developments in the newly redesigned Rehab. service.























Have a look at our website





� HYPERLINK "http://www.rehpatientscouncil.org.uk" ��www.rehpatientscouncil.org.uk�





Lots of information about the Patients Council and links to other interesting items





www.facebook.com/rehpatientscouncil/





twitter.com/rehpatients











PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETINGS


2016


2 – 3.30pm





25 January





21 March 





30 May 





25 July 





26 September 








28 November: 


Annual General Meeting 


1.30 – 3pm  


followed by buffet 




















The  Royal Edinburgh Hospital


Patients’  Council


The Patients Council is an independent collective advocacy project for people who use or have used the services of the hospital. We provide a forum for common issues about mental health treatment and care and represent patients’ interests in order to improve services.  We hold general meetings every two months. To get involved with mental health issues from the service-user’s viewpoint, contact our staff.





            Telephone: 0131 537 6462


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@rehpatientscouncil.org.uk" ��info@rehpatientscouncil.org.uk�





Write: The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF





           





Our Management Committee


Shirley Gowers, Eileen Hay


Albert Nicolson, Martin McAlpine, Stephen Polockus, Alison Robertson, Patricia Whalley





Co-opted member:


Cathy Robertson





History of the Patients Council


A few of our members have written a history of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital Patients Council highlighting some of our activities since 2000.   Please contact us for a copy.





To receive the newsletter direct, by post or e-mail, please complete and return this section.


I would prefer to receive the Newsletter by post  □ email □ (tick as appropriate)


Name ____________________


Address_______________________________________________                        Post code_____


Email__________________________________________________________________________








The Royal Edinburgh Hospital Patients Council is a registered charity


Scottish Charity No SC021800


Our offices are between Outpatients and Mental Health Tribunal in the ADC


www.rehpatientscouncil.org.uk





�





All patients, former patients, staff and visitors are warmly invited to attend 





PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETING





from 2.00-3.30pm on





Monday 30 May


in The Hive


with


Turntable


Connecting individuals and communities through music and story





Join us for this fun session! 





� HYPERLINK "http://www.rehpatientscouncil.org.uk" ��www.rehpatientscouncil.org.uk�














